QUENDON & RICKLING 
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
 HELD ON WEDNESDAY 21st May 2014


PRESENT:




Quendon & Rickling Parish Councillors:


Alan Price (Chairman)



Nigel Ackerman



Michael Atlee





Robert Arnold


Brandon Chapman


Tony Jones





Chris Phillips


Sue Phillips (Parish Clerk)



6 Members of the Public
Alan Price handed out a copy of his annual report (see attached) which had also been sent for publication in the latest edition of The Link.
No other matters were raised.

Quendon and Rickling Parish Council

Chairman’s Report 2013/14

During the past twelve months the most challenging issue for the Parish Council has again been the thorny subject of planning. We have supported a number of applications when we considered them to be appropriate and will continue to do so. But we have objected, sometimes forcefully, to those we considered inappropriate. We will continue to react to any application according to its merits. The District Council Local Plan is now in the final stages of consultation and when ratified, whether popular or not, will provide the benefit of guiding planning determinations with far less scope for appeal.

Work has continued to progress on the Village Plan and my thanks go to those on the committee, especially those who are not Parish Councillor’s. Their work is appreciated. I would hope that we will see the Plan in print by the end of this summer, and ready for presentation to the District Council.

We continue to represent the wishes of residents in our dealing with Strutt and Parker, particularly with regard to access to Quendon Wood. This has proved to be another difficult issue. So far their manager has his heels dug in, but I know that Nigel is doing his level best to dislodge him.

I had occasion this year to write a formal complaint to the County Council regarding their inaction on the matter of the Vehicle Activated Sign (VAS) for the North end of the village. After some protracted communication by mail and a meeting with the Chair of the Local Highway Panel I am happy to report that we received assurance that the VAS will be installed this summer. We shall see. I am also in the process of an application to have the speed limit in Green Road reduced to 20 mph. Progress on this will be reported in The Link as usual.

It would be wrong of me to mention The Link without a word of thanks to the editor, Robert Arnold. The Link is not a Parish Council publication but a Parochial Parish Council one. It is a kindness on the part of the editor, and a great convenience to the PC that we are permitted space within its pages through which to reach our people.

Financially the PC remains strong. We have again been able to meet the financial costs of the Parish while maintaining a reasonably healthy contingency. I am happy to say that another year has passed without the need to increase the precept, and I am hopeful that we will not need an increase next year.

It remains only to thank those who do all the work.  Cllr. Ray Gooding has again been helpful, particularly in my dealing with the County Council, and despite the many pressures on his time, attends our meetings whenever he can.

My fellow Parish Councillor’s, who are volunteers giving their time freely, do a considerable amount of work which is not seen by most residents and I thank them all for their dedication and support.

Finally, no Parish or Town Council could function effectively without an efficient Clerk. I believe we have one of the best in Sue Phillips. We look to Sue to ensure that we are doing everything right, legally and financially, and that involves far more work for her than even the Councillor’s  may realise. Thankyou Sue, keep it up.

Alan Price

Chairman

20th. May 2014.
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